TOWN OF CHARLTON

MOTOR VEHICLE USE POLICY

Except as otherwise expressly provided below, each town-owned vehicle is to be used only for official, town business.

Without limiting the foregoing, no such vehicle is to be used for “Personal Use”, whether during on or off-duty hours.  “Personal Use” is defined as, but is not necessarily limited to, using a town-owned vehicle for personal errands or non-work related trips or stops.

Notwithstanding the foregoing, the Board of Selectmen presently permits “Incidental Use” of town vehicles by Town Employees to whom a vehicle is assigned.  “Incidental Use” is defined as short stops on the way to or from work or other use of short duration during the course of town related business.

The granting of rides to non-town employees or personnel is strictly prohibited.  Town employees in the course of their duties are allowed to offer transportation to non-town employees in town-owned vehicles only in the following cases:

A. Public Safety Personnel – for the transportation of persons in need or in the course of such personnel’s official duties.

B. Any other person specifically designed by the Town Administrator during the day or the Chairperson of the Board having jurisdiction over the subject vehicle.

A request for authorization under B. above must be made in writing to the Board of Selectmen or the Town Administrator through the Department Head.

Any violation of this policy may result in discipline up to and including discharge, subject to the provisions of any applicable collective bargaining agreement and of M.G.L. Chapter 150E as to employees covered by such an agreement and or by said statute.  Any violation by a public official may constitute grounds for removal from such person’s position with the Town, subject to the requirements of law.

